
	TOB Building Committee Meeting Notes

	

	Location:
	TOB Shop Office
	

	Date:
	20250715
	

	Time:
	5 PM
	

	Facilitator:
	Dean Weber


	



Agenda Items

Building Committee Members:
Dean Weber                         dean@deanweber.net                            612-322-9714
Doug Westerberg                 mfocusy@yahoo.com                            253-312-4767 
Jeff Stumph                          jeffrey.stumpf@icloud.com                   608-683-0970
Paul Susienka                      sup3@townofbarneswi.gov                   715-209-1992 


Public Comments:
Chris Lane expressed a desire to make sure we address all code and OSHA issues with the facility for safety.

Cedar Corp (Brian Chapman & Cory Scheidler) conducted some preliminary work under a small PO issued last December. Their concept options were presented during the annual town meeting, and copies of those drawings are available in Jeff’s office for reference.  We are not tied nor under contract with Cedar at this point.  Cory discussed proposed next steps to assist with defining the path forward.  Cory provided a breakout of some of the items that added considerable costs including septic, fire suppression, square footage, and construction type.

Discussion of key risk items in the existing facility: 
· Roof Leaks: The roof has extensive leaks, and deteriorating black insulation is visible in several areas. A previous roof-over repair done decades ago is now sagging and failing.
· Floor Drain (Original Shop Area): The floor drain is deteriorated and will likely require full replacement.
· Ventilation: Ventilation is poor in the older section, particularly when the hot water wash skid is operating or trucks are idling inside. 
· Washdown Drainage: Equipment washdown drains connect to the septic system. While no septic issues were noted, further review is recommended. Installing a separation/settling tank for oil-water separation may be advisable.
· Space Constraints: The building is overcrowded, and not all equipment fits under roof. Some seasonal equipment is stored in the salt shed, which poses a high corrosion risk. A possible solution could be a hoop shed on the back 40 for seasonal storage. While we don’t anticipate major fleet additions in the short to medium term, some covered non-conditioned space would help.
· End of Useful Life (Older Portion): Lighting, heating, ventilation, overhead doors, electrical service (limited to 400A), and the septic system are all dated. There are also potential health, safety, and code compliance concerns.
· Newer Office Area: The newer office area is in good condition and does not appear to need major work.
· General Site Conditions: Most floor surfaces are in acceptable condition aside from the drains. Externally, the building is dated, dented, and corroded in areas. Repairs are needed for siding, mandoors, overhead doors, and frames. Interior lighting is minimal. The facility has two 200A panels, and ventilation remains poor in the older shop area. Some seasonal equipment east of the building should ideally be stored under the roof year-round.
· Fire suppression: There is no current fire suppression system or sprinklers.
· Building Codes: The building is old and met codes when it was built. It is not up to the current code if it was built today.  If we were to just re-roof, we may be ok and not have to update to current codes, but if we approach 50% of the value we would have to update to current codes, and this will likely add excessive costs and push to a new structure anyway.  With the needs for updated HVAC and fire suppression alone we are likely to be pushed to update the existing structure to new codes.

General Discussion:
· The goal is to maximize impact with minimal cost. A $10-12M full replacement and expansion is not likely to be feasible or supported by the community.  The current path is not to include the town hall in addition to the building.
· Our initial focus will be to evaluate realistic refurbishment options for the existing structure, then move to new construction options to meet the minimal short or mid-term space requirements as needed.  After discussion and lack of getting contractor interest it is expected the replacement of at least the older structure with an expansion will be the path forward.
· Life expectancy of a renovated or replacement facility was discussed.  Cedar Corp recommends the longest life expectancy up to 100 years for these types of public structures.  It is expected that we will weigh costs against life expectancy desires.
· Square footage needs were discussed, and the general thought now is that we need a structure about 50 feet longer than what we have now.  This would only include space for the existing shop with NO space for an included town hall/kitchen/meeting facility.
· An option was discussed to use the town property behind the park for the new facility.  This would allow construction while still using the existing structure.  Road and utilities would need to be extended to this location.  The newer section of the existing facility, which includes Jeff J.’s current office could be re-purposed while the older section would potentially be demolished and used as parking space for the park.
· Cedar Corp presented a proposal from May to assist with definition of issues in the existing structure, help define further space requirements, and offer solutions to help reduce the budget.  

Timeline and Next Steps:
· Target Recommendation Date: We aim to present a well-considered recommendation at next year’s spring annual town meeting. 
· Before the next town meeting: Work with Cedar Corp to adjust their proposal to a T&M contract and present to the TOB for approval for further work on developing building concepts.

